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YOU'LL FIND THEM IN TORONTO 

The International Association for 
Dental Research met July 21-25 in Toronto 
prior to the 42nd Annual Session of the 
American Association of Dental Schools. 
The two meetings have drawn a large pop­
ulace from IUSD as participants and at­
tendants. 

Seven members of the faculty pre­
sented papers at the I.ADR meeting. IU 
program participants included: Miss 
Marjorie swartz, Doctors David Bixler, 
LaForrest Garner, Arthurs. Miller, 
David F. Mitchell, Richard D. Norman, 
and Pro~. Ralph Phillips. Professor 
Phillips also served as chairman of the 
program committee and on the research 
committee. 

A number of the faculty members 
participated in the AADS meetings July 
25-28. D~. Robert Derry served as chair­
man of the Complete Denture Section; Dr. 
William Gilmore as chairman of the Oper­
ative Section; Dr. James House presented 
a paper; Dr. John F. Johnston served as 
secretary for the Partial Prosthodontics 
Section; Dr. Ralph E. McDonald presented 
a paper July 25 at the Conference Ses­
sion on Dental Libraries, and Dr. David 
Mitchell served as faculty delegate to 
the AADS. 

Others in attendance included Dean 
Hine, Doctors Robert Bogan, Liam Convery, 
Donald Cunningham, Roland Dykema, El 
Saad Hassan, David K. Hennon, William 
Shafer, s. Miles ffl:andish, Henry M. swen­
son, varoujan Tchalian, Mesdames Helen 
Campbell, Patricia Clark, Carla Totten, 
and Mr. George Stookey. 

DR. BURSTONE LECTURES IN WEsr VIRGINIA 
Dr. Charles Burstone was guest at the 

West Virginia Orthodontic society meeting 
held in Greenbrier July 18-20 and de­
livered a presentation on Segmented Arch 
Technique: Application of Light Construit 
Forces in Orthodontics. 

DENTAL HEALTH CONFERENCE HELD AT 
UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA 

Dr. Charles Gish is participating in 
a two-week conference and training pro­
gram on dental health held July 19-31 
at the University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill. The theme of the confer­
ence is "Principles of Public Health 
for Dentists and Dental Hygienists". 
Dr. Gish is contributing to the pro­
gram by presenting a paper on "organi­
zation and Implementation of Preventive 
Dentistry Programs in the Community." 

Miss Rebekah Fisk, Director of 
Dental Hygiene, is also attending this 
workshop. 

RECONNOITERING FOR NEW IU SD LIBRARY 

Mrs. Mabel Walker and Mrs. Helen 
Campbell spent Friday, July 16 in St. 
Louis, Missouri, visiting and inspect­
ing two libraries--the Pius XII Memor­
ial Library of St. Louis University 
and the School of Dentistry Library 
of Washington University. This tour 
of inspection was one of a series of 
such visits made by Mrs. Walker and 
Mrs. Campbell during the past spring 
for the purpose of accumulating in­
formation and ideas to incorporate 
into plans for a proposed new IUSD 
Library. 

RESERVISTS ON ACTIVE DUTY 

Dr. L. Rush Bailey spent two weeks 
in June on active Air Force Reserve 
duty in Washington, D. C. in the Sur­
geon General's office. 

Dr. Chester Coccia, graduate student 
in the Department of Pedodontics, just 
returned from Ft. Riley, Kansas, where 
he spent two weeks on active duty, at­
tending the dental needs of a group of 
men due to be shipped to Viet Nam shortly. 



UNDERGRADUATE PEDODONTIC STAFF 
MEET AT LAKE FREEMAN 

The summer cottage of Dr. Charles 
Gish on Lake Freeman was the site of a 
meeting on July 18 of the members of 
the Department of Pedodontics engaged 
in teaching in the undergraduate clinic. 
Doctor Starkey reviewed for the staff 
several of the lectures he presents to 
undergraduate students, and Dr. Gish 
spoke on multiple fluorides and showed 
the color film, "Closed Che st Re susci­
tation The group enjoyed a cookout, 
swimming and water skiing following 
the meeting. 

This was the second meeting held by 
this group for the purpose of improving 
and coordinating their clinical teaching. 

WARM WELCOMES AND 
FOND GOODBYES 

Mrs. Janet Rockey has come to the 
Oral Diganosis clinic reception room 
to take Mrs. Marcea Hefner's place when 
she leaves to continue her studies as 
a full-time senior in the IU Medical 
Record Librarian Program this Fall. 
Members of the department gave a farewell 
luncheon for Mrs. Hefner Friday, July 
23. We all would like to commend her 
on her stalwartness in this endeavor. 

Welcome also to Mrs. Isabelle Ezzell, 
new secretary in the Department of Crown 
and Bridge. 
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The Oral Surgery Department welcomes 
their new interns, Doctors Larry Graham 
and Michael Deady, and wish the best of 
luck to Doctors William Baker and 
Richard Barb on their entry into pri­
vate practice. 

Its welcome back to Mrs. Marty Barrett 
who has recently returned to her work in 
the Department of Crown and Bridge after 
surgery. 

FROM PROF. PHILLIPS1 JULY SCHEDULE 

Professor Ralph w. Phillips' commit­
ments took him from Maryland to Florida 
to West Virginia within a week's time 
during the month of July: July 13-14 -
Meeting of the Scientific Manpower Com­
mittee of NIDR in Bethesda, Maryland; 
July 15 - Project site at the University 
of Florida, School of Engineering for 
the NIDR, Gainesville, Florida; July 19 -
Essayist on the program of the West Vir­
ginia Dental Association, White sulphur 
Springs, West Virginia. On July 21 he 
left for the Toronto meetings. 

VISITORS TO IUSD 

Two former members of the Department 
of Oral Diagnosis-Oral Medicine have 
been recent visitors, Mrs. Dean Gifford 
and her charming daughter, Jody, were 
here one day in the week of July 12, and 
Dr, William c. Rubach and his family 
visited July 20. Doctor Rubach has 
just finished a two-year tour of duty 
with the Air Force at Vanderberg AFB 
in California. After visiting with 
relatives in the Midwest, the Rubachs 
will move into their new home in Santa 
Rosa, California, where Dr. Rubach will 
begin a practice in periodontics. 

ITS RAINING RICE AGAIN 

The Department of Endodontics an­
nounces the approaching marriage of 
Miss Sarah England, secretary to Dr. 
Harry J. Healey, to Mr. Lynn Manion, 
on Saturday, August 28, at Franklin,Ind. 

Mrs. Marcea Hefner reports that her 
daughter Janet is continuing her job as 
dental assistant in Long Oral Surgery 
as Mrs. John David Seibert, following 
her June 12 marriage. 
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